
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Priyanka Samudre 

M.Sc M.Ed M.A & MS 

JUNE 2025 

 

From Principal’s Desk 

 

Dear Parents and Students, 

I am delighted to welcome you all back to school after the summer 

break. I hope you had a wonderful vacation and now ready to embark 

on a new academic year filled with learning, growth and excitement. 

As we begin this new academic year, I encourage you al to set new 

goals, make new friends and explore new opportunities. Our school is 

committed to provide a nurturing environment that fosters academic 

excellence, creativity and personal growth. 

We are dedicated to provide a safe, supportive and inclusive learning 

environment that allows every student to thrive. Our dedicated and 

experienced teachers and staff are passionate about helping you 

achieve your potential and making this year an unforgettable 

experience. 

I request all the parents, teachers and students to work together to 

make this year a success. Let’s collaborate, communicate and support 

each other in our pursuit of excellence. 

I wish you all a happy, healthy and successful academic year. Let’s 

make this year count! 

 

With Regards, 

S.Priyanka 
Principal, 
Sangamesh war Public School, Solapur 
 
 

Up Coming 
Events: 

• Doctors 
Day 

• Ashadi 
Ekadashi 

• World 
youth 
Skill Day 

• Tiger Day 
• Kargil 

Diwas 
• PT I Exam 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

Reopening Day 

Sangameshwar Public School had its grand school reopening on 5th 

June’2025 in the warm presence of the esteemed parents, teachers 

and dear students. The school welcomed the students back with a 

warm and enthusiastic reception, setting a positive tone for the new 

academic year.  

The day of the reopening began with the teachers waiting at the 

entrance to receive their dear student with the showers of petals. As 

the day marked the ‘World Environment Day’ the theme set for the 

reopening was green. The green which marks the nature and a signal 

for a new beginning as per the Indian tradition.  

The teachers welcomed the students with a positive welcome 

assembly, Saraswati poojan and a Miam presentation with the 

message of ‘save the trees’ 



 

 

  

10th Result 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NCC Camp 

 



 

 

 

 

  

Yoga And World Music Day 

 



 

 

  

Elections and Investiture 

Ceremony 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Sr. 

No.  

Nomination Category  Names Of the Nominee  

1 School Head Girl Shweta Goudanavru  

2 School Head Boy  Om Shinde 

3 School Sports Captain  Rasika Patil  

4 School Sports Vice Captain Aditi Ghongade  

5 School Cultural Captain  Aayush Rathod  

6 School Cultural Vice Captain Arjun Achary 

7 School Discipline Captain Isha Swami   

8 School Discipline Vice 

Captain  

Viraj Kavthekar  

9 School Academic Captain  Kartik Bhave 

10 School Academic Vice 

Captain 

Daksh Advani  

11 Junior Head Boy  Shriraj Tate VC 

12 Junior Head Girl  Samruddhi Munnoli VD  

13  Pre-Primary Head Boy Siddharaj Kadadi (UKG) 

14 Pre-primary Head Girl Humera Shaikh (UKG) 

 

 

 

 

Elected Students List 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teachers Training 

ACT Faculty: 

MS Smitha S 

Training On “Planing For Learning” 

 



 

 

 

  

Teachers Reflection 

Teacher Reflection – June 2025  

By Ms. Nikita Lomte. 

“Teaching is the art of awakening the joy of learning in young minds.” 

 

The month of June marked a refreshing new beginning as we welcomed our students back with 

open arms and hopeful hearts. The reopening of school was filled with excitement, energy, and 

the promise of meaningful learning. 

 

We celebrated World Environment Day with a range of activities that encouraged students to 

become eco-conscious citizens. It was inspiring to see their enthusiasm for protecting and 

preserving our planet. 

 

International Yoga Day and World Music Day brought a sense of balance and joy—promoting 

physical well-being through yoga and emotional expression through music. These events 

reminded us of the importance of holistic education. 

 

Democracy came alive in our corridors during the School Elections, where students actively 

participated in the process, showcasing leadership and decision-making skills. 

 

One of the proudest moments this month was the Investiture Ceremony, where the newly 

elected student council took charge. It was a celebration of responsibility, discipline, and trust 

in student leadership. 

 

Additionally, I was privileged to attend a highly enriching training session led by Ms. Smitha 

Sham from the Academy for Creative Teaching (ACT). It offered fresh perspectives and 

innovative strategies that will surely enhance our teaching practices. 

 

June has been a month of revival, responsibility, and reflection—a wonderful start to what 

promises to be a fulfilling academic year. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Students Corner 


